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October 9, 2012  

 

 

To the Honorable 

Common Council of the  

City of Milwaukee 

Room 205 – City Hall 

 

RE: Jude, et al. v. City of Milwaukee, et al. 

Case No. 06-C-1101 

 

Dear Council Members: 

 

Enclosed is a proposed resolution and fiscal note authorizing payment of a settlement amount 

regarding the indemnification cross claims raised by several codefendants in the above-referenced 

matter.  We request that the enclosed documents also be referred to the appropriate committee or 

committees for review. 

 

This case stems from an event which occurred on October 24, 2004, and which involved plaintiff 

Frank L. Jude, Jr. and several individuals who were then employed as Milwaukee police officers.  

Mr. Jude claimed that those individuals used excessive force against him while acting in the scope of 

their employment.  The City defended that those individuals did not commit the subject acts while 

acting in the scope of their employment, but rather that they acted to further their own personal 

interests, which were unrelated to their official duties.  Mr. Jude’s claims were settled earlier this 

year for $2,000,000.00. 

 

While Mr. Jude’s claims have been settled, the codefendants’ cross claims for indemnification 

remain viable.  We recently negotiated a settlement amount during mediation.  The total amount 

negotiated  
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was $194,500.00.  We recommend that these matters be settled for that amount.  Consistent with our 

recommendation, we have enclosed an appropriate resolution for your consideration. 

 

Very truly yours, 
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